

CENTRE CIVIQUE DE CHAPLEAU CIVIC CENTRE P.O. BOX - C.P. 129 CHAPLEAU, ONTARIO POM 1K0 TEL. 705-864-1330 FAX 705-864-1824 www.chapleau.ca

Office of the Mayor

André Byham

Sarah Sullivan Tembec, Planning Superintendent P.O. Box 280 Chapleau, Ontario POM 1KO

Don Bazeley Tembec, Divisional Forester P.O. Box 1100, Hwy 101 West Timmins, Ontario P4R 1L5

August 28, 2014

Re: <u>Martel Forest – Forest Stewardship Council (FSC) – Proposed Candidate</u> Protected Areas Review

Dear Sarah and Don,

I wanted to thank-you both for taking the time to review the Martel Forest Candidate Protected Areas strategy at our meeting on August 19, 2014. The meeting was very informative and we appreciate Tembec keeping the Township apprised of any initiatives affecting your forestry or sawmill operations.

As I understand it, Tembec is required to identify candidate protected areas as part of their commitment to their FSC certification on the Martel Forest. The methodology you described to select these proposed areas seems very comprehensive as it considers a broad range of conservation values including sites that the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry (MNRF) would also consider as part of a parks planning process. I was also encouraged to hear that Tembec has held similar sessions and sought the input of some of the local Aboriginal communities. During our meeting you indicated that these candidate protected areas are expected to have minimal impact on the wood supply available to Tembec's local sawmill. This is extremely important to the Township of Chapleau as Tembec's operations remain a significant contributor to the local economy.

Based on the information presented at the meeting, the Township of Chapleau supports the process used and sites selected as proposed candidate protected areas by Tembec. We also support Tembec continued commitment to FSC certification recognizing that it is FSC's goal to achieve an appropriate balance between environmental, social and economic values.

Similar to the comments made by the local MNRF staff, I would also encourage Tembec to seek the input of the Ontario Prospectors Association to avoid any potential conflicts with mining. Thanks again for the meeting and sharing of information. I will advise you if I receive any additional questions or comments from members of council.

Sincerely,

Andre Byham

Mayor, Township of Chapleau